DRAFT MEETING MINUTES
Board of Directors

Eastridge Condominium Owners, Inc.

October 13th, 2015
 Board of Directors

Teri Penn         Deborah Krebs          Richard Crick         
Steve  Teeter          M.E. Rider      
 
Dean Potter
Barry Weiss
Dan Rathert 
Present:  Board Members present: Teri Penn, Richard Crick, ME Rider, and Dan Rathert


Emily Springman and Elizabeth Irwin represented Snow’s Management.


Homeowners present: Naz Chaudhry and Michael Townshend
Excused:  Deb Krebs, Steve Teeter, Dean Potter, and Barry Weiss
Call To Order: The meeting was called to order at 6:44PM at the Anchor Park United Methodist Church.
Approval of Agenda: A motion was made by M.E. Rider to approve the agenda. All in favor, and the motion carried.
Homeowner’s Forum: N/A
Minutes from the Previous Meeting: The minutes from the September 21st, 2015 meeting was presented for approval. ME made a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes. Dan seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
Reports: 
Financials:  M.E. presented the September 2015 financials.
New Business:
1. Gas Bill Reimbursement for 2038 Cliffside Drive – Naz’s heating bills

a. M.E. made a motion to reduce the final payment to Taylored Restoration by $583.17 to cover the cost of the gas bill during the construction phase, which was asked by the company to be turned on, and mentioned to be only temporary. Dick seconded the motion, and the motion carried. Emily Springman with Snow’s Management will inform Taylored Restoration of the decision. 
2. Proposed 2016 Budget: The 2016 FYE Budget was presented for approval. Mike Townshend made a motion to approve the 2016 FYE Budget as amended with an average dues at the rate of $281.16 per unit, per month. It is an average increase of $10 per unit, per month due to recent insurance increases and expenses. Dan Rathert seconded the motion, and the motion carried.
3. Michael Townshend was nominated by M.E. Rider to fill a vacant spot of Director on the Board of Directors. Michael Townshend accepted. Dan Rathert seconded the motion, and the motion carried. Michael was appointed as Director on the Board.
Unfinished Business: 
1. Insurance Resolution: No decision was finalized at this time.
Newsletter Items:  

Barking Dogs – Please be considerate of neighbors.
Cats are also part of the ‘leash law.’

Reminder of the Annual Meeting in February
Executive Session: 

The delinquency list was presented for review.
The Board discussed the option of electronic meetings and came to the conclusion that they were not adequately set up for digital meetings at this time. 
Next Meeting: The next Board Meeting is scheduled to be Tuesday, November 10th, 2015. 

The Annual Meeting will be held Tuesday, February 9th, 2016.
Adjournment: With no further business the meeting adjourned at 9:07PM.
Respectfully,

Emily Springman
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